BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL – MAY 13TH 2010
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM No Police or residents attended the meeting. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Flockton, Hoyland, Lobley, Wright, Tatman and Gittins. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Bradford. 
6305   MINUTES OF MEETINGS HELD APRIL 8TH AND 29TH.(Draft) These were approved.

6306   ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN  It was proposed Cllr Tatman, seconded Cllr Overfield,   
and agreed unanimously ,that Cllr Stentiford should continue as Chairman. Cllr Stentiford agreed to serve for a further year. 
6307   ELECTION OF VICE- CHAIRMAN.It was proposed Cllr Gittins, seconded Cllr Flockton
and agreed unanimously that Cllr Overfield should continue as Vice-Chairman. Cllr Overfield agreed to serve for a further year. 

6308   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Discussion on new format for APM used 2010. It was generally agreed that the work done by Cllr Gittins in advance publicity and his ideas for a more relaxed approach had justified the cost to the Council resulting in a far higher attendance than normal and greater participation from those present. 
2.Broken Step and Overhanging Trees in small ginnel off A58. Ian Oxley (ROW), had promised to repair the broken step but had given no indication of time. The work on the trees had been promised for early attention but as nothing had yet been done, the Clerk was asked to remind. (Action JG). 
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  The Chairman had organised a small cleaning up party on Saturday May 1st,which, in 2 hours,  had collected a large quantity of rubbish from Pompecali. The Chairman considered that the Police, when specifically contacted on the matter, had been helpful. 
4.West Well . The Chairman reported that work had commenced .The well had been dug out and the level dropped. The back section had been completed and although slightly longer than planned, was to cost nothing extra. No trees have been removed to date. Pauline and Derek Hills have agreed to monitor the work when the Chairman is unable to do so. 
5.Ascot Path and Path from Congreves to Park Field. The Ascot path has now been registered. The Chairman hopes to walk the proposed path through the Congreves in the coming week. 
6. Highways Update. Cllr Hoyland had reported that 6” piping was to be put under 2 driveways on Church Lane which, after investigation, had been found to be illegal. The residents concerned would be informed of their responsibility for the costs of reinstating the driveways and given 28 days to reply. If Highways did the driveways the householders would be pursued for the costs. This work would not necessarily address the problem of water coming from Woodacre Lane and affecting Church Lane, but they had assured Cllr Hoyland that they would look into this when carrying out the work. 
The Chairman had received a request at the APM from a Congreve resident asking whether it would be possible to have the 30mph speed limit on the A58 extended to beyond the Congreves. It was agreed to contact Highways and ask for the reason why the area was excluded when the revised speed limits on the road were agreed in 2003. (Action JG)
The Chairman reported that work had commenced on Mill Lane. The geyser experts had dug holes, inserted a large field drain, and were re-laying a section of pipe, before commencing work on the pavement. 
7.Report on Parish Litter Walk held 10.4.10.This had been more successful than usual, with a larger number of helpers taking part. 
8. Village Pump. The Chairman hopes to persuade those working on West Well to undertake the repair work on the pump for no additional cost. (Action ES).
9. Registration of West Well and Village Pump. There is no information on PC files on ownership of either the well or the pump. Cllr Gittins volunteered to find out whether the land on which the pump is sited has ever been registered. (Action TG, JG).
10.Saplings affecting light from cottage opposite lychgate. It was agreed to ask Mark Hullah to remove the small saplings. (Action NO)
11. Raised paving slab at bus stop opposite First Avenue. The Clerk, Cllr Wright and David Dowden had all contacted Steve Parry about the urgency of this work. The latter had promised action but had said that his Dept. was approximately 6 weeks behind schedule. He has promised to have the work done within the next 8 weeks. 
12. Rubbish Disposal Problem on land off Cornmill Lane. Cllr Overfield reminded fellow Cllrs that it had been agreed some years earlier that in cases of neighbour disputes the PC should become involved only if the 2 parties failed to reach agreement. The Chairman and Cllr Tatman will assess the situation on their way home from the meeting.(Action ES/GT)  
13. Update of Parish Plan.  Cllr Overfield agreed to update the Plan.(Action NO). It was also suggested that a small group should meet to consider bringing this 10 year old document up to date. 
14. Request from resident for speed humps on Church Lane.  Cllrs agreed that this was not a practical proposition. 
15. Cllr Responsibilities. All Cllrs were content to retain their delegated responsibilities but Cllr Gittins expressed the wish for some help with the Kisdorf link. 
6309   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  The field was in very good condition . Cllr Wright reported that, although Mark Hullah had attempted to tackle the problem concerning blockage of the beck from a tree, more work was required .It was agreed that this should be priced as extra to his contract. Some debris had been cleared out but overhanging branches needed further cutting back from under the bridge up to the confluence. He was to be asked to quote for the extra work (Action NO) 
2 .Willan’s Wood.This was looking attractive. 
3. Village Pond Cllr Overfield reported that moorhens were now nesting within the reeds on the island and the whole pond was looking attractive. 
4. Playground. Cllr Bradford and the Clerk had met John Dolan, Northern Contracts Manager, on site on May 4th to agree on the work schedule to commence in the next 2 days. Cllr Bradford reported that after week one the existing equipment had been removed, new equipment delivered, and work was scheduled for completion w/e May 30th.  Cllr Wright is to send a report to the Wetherby News. An official opening was briefly discussed and it was agreed to ask the Head Teacher of Bardsey School and one pupil to open the playground officially – probably on a Saturday morning. (Action GW).
5. Web Site and Community Forum. It was pointed out that the new PCC web page was very smart and made the Parish Council page look tired and in need of a face lift. An e mail address list for the village would also be desirable. The main need was to find ways of drawing people’s attention to the new blog facility. It was suggested that Cllrs Gittins, Lobley, Stentiford and Jason Cook should meet to discuss this. It was also proposed to have a link with Kisdorf to further the twinning and to enable all to be able to communicate with one another. 
6310   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/ 10/01644- Springwood, Scarsdale Lane,- 5 Bed. House to replace existing dwelling. – (Object)
(b)P/10/01809 – Gillbeck, Keswick Lane – Ext. & new Balcony/Terrace. – (Object.)  
(c) P/10/01741 – Lismore, 9 Church Lane – Exts. & Balconies.- (Comments). 
(d) P/10/01725 – 29 Congreve Way – Retro App. for Raised Decking – (Comments) 
(e) P/ 10/01925 – Glemhor, Scarsdale Ridge – Ext. of time for app. 07/02486 – Garage. (N.O) 

Council approved the decisions of the Planning Committee. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/10/00653 – Litley – 1 Cornmill Close – Ext. 
(b) P/10/00664 –The Bungalow,  Moor Allerton Golf Club – Ext.  
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 09/05551 – Executors of Vera Watson – Out. App. for Residential Development. 
4. Leeds Local Development Framework – Tall Building Design Guide Supplementary Planning Document. This was circulated. 
6311   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Aon/Allianz Insurance Premium                                £1,215.97*
(b) Local Council Review – Subs.                                          13.50.
(c) Deep Blue Digital – Provision of Blog facility                411.25

(d) J. Gallant – Photocopying – APM                                     12.36
(e) Cllr Gittins – Wine and Distribution of Flyers  for APM      67.31                                              
(f) Rigton Print – Flyers for APM                                           168.00

* This would need to be updated when the new playground equipment is installed. Cllr Gittins will check the Insurance details at this stage. 

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

6312   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Letter from LCC re Update of Stategic Housing Market Assessment. Noted. 
2. Letter from CE Electric re Developent of Website. Circulated. 
3. CPRE – Branch Annual Report 2009.  Circulated. 
4. Wetherby & District Crime Prevention Panel Newsletter. Circulated. 
5. Request for Grit Bins in Congreve area. The Clerk had discussed this issue with Steve Parry(Highways) who had explained that Harewood & Wetherby Ward Cllrs had agreed to purchase a number of blue bins for distribution to parish councils. These would be filled by LCC only if funds permitted, the aim being to fill initially and provide 3 additional loads at intervals but only after their own bins had been filled and provided supplies were available. A “grit bin champion” would be required. Steve did not recommend the scheme as he felt that it was likely to lead to disputes over locations and would not necessarily provide the amount of grit required in a bad winter. It was agreed to ask Highways to replace the bin which until recently had been sited at the end of First Avenue and which in the previous severe winter had been badly required.(Action JG)
6. Request from Police for assistance with SID (Speed Guns). It was agreed to ask Mr Clink and those residents on Keswick Lane who complained about speed to assist Rebecca Jackson, PCSO. 
7. Invitation to Local Policing Conference – Leeds Metropolitan University – May 28.  Noted. 
8. Letter from Ward Cllrs re Caird Bardon Community Programme Awards Noted. 
6313   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Parish Walks  Cllr Flockton reported that she and Brenda Sanderson would organise:- 

East Side Walk – Tuesday 13th July at 7pm 

West Side – Saturday July 17th at 1.30 pm.

Both walks would commence at the bottom of Mill Lane. 

The tubs would be planted at the end of the month. 

2. Red Telephone Box on Church Lane The Clerk was asked to report that most of the windows were broken. (Action JG).

3. Police Report at APM  It was agreed that it would be desirable to make this more in keeping with the new relaxed format. 

4. Polling Station Cllr Tatman queried the desirability of using the Scout Hut on Rigton Green as a Polling Station. Cllrs agreed that there was no convenient parking, no disabled access and it was in an inaccessible location. The Clerk agreed to ask the Elections Officer why it had been chosen and why it was necessary for the first time to have 2 separate polling stations within the village. (Action JG). 
Signed: 
Date: 
BPC May Mins. 
